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PREFACE

Background

The Government’s tax package, 4 New Tax System, set out plans for

comprehensive business tax reform involving:

a framework of redesigned company taxation arrangements applied
consistently to all limited liability entities; and

consideration of the scope for more consistent taxation treatment of
business investments with the prospect of achieving a 30 per cent company
tax rate and further capital gains tax relief.

The Government indicated in .4 New Tax Syster that consultation would occur

with business on the proposed reforms of business entities and business

investments.

The Treasurer, the Hon. Peter Costello MP announced on 14 August 1998 the
terms of reference for the Review of Business Taxation.

Consultation

The Review undertook its consultation task by:

publishing a Discussion Paper, A Strong Foundation, on 23 November 1998
on the objectives and principles of taxation and the related processes of
policy development, legislation and administration. Submissions were
invited by 31 December 1998;

publishing an Information Paper, An International Perspective, on
23 December 1998 detailing the taxation arrangements applying in a
number of other countties;

publishing a second Discussion Paper, A Platform for Consultation, on
22 February 1999 on specific design issues. Submissions were invited by
16 April 1999;

holding public seminars in all capital cities in December 1998 and
March 1999;

holding focus group meetings on a range of issues from March to July 1999;
meeting with the business community and taxation experts;
participating in conferences and seminars; and

providing information on the Review’s website
(http:/ | wwmw.rbt.treasury.gov.an).
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